LAURIE SUPINSKI 91 SOUTH LAKE ROAD ROCK HILL, NEW YORK 12775 LAURIESUPINSKI@GMAIL.COM

March 28, 2019

Planning Board, Town of Thompson 4052 Route 42 Monticello, New York 12701 RECEIVED

APR 0 2 2019

TOWN OF THOMPSON PLANNING BOARD ZONING BOARD

Re: Tarpon Cell Tower Application/Wurtsboro Mountain Road

Dear Planning Board Members,

We understand that the Planning Board has requested the applicant conduct a balloon test in the Wanaksink Lake area to better evaluate the visual impacts to the community. We would urge the Planning Board to conduct another public hearing after the balloon test results are submitted to allow discussion around the results. Please also see attached letter I have written that explain our perspective on the visual impacts from the proposed tower.

Sincerely,

Laurie Supinsk

Laurie Supinski 7522 S. Gray Drake Bluff Newaygo, Michigan 49337

March 28, 2019

Planning Board Town of Thompson 4052 Route 42 Monticello, New York 12701

Dear Planning Board Members:

RECEIVED

APR 02 2019

TOWN OF THOMPSON
PLANNING BOARD
ZONING BOARD

I am writing to express my opposition to the placement of the Tarpon Cell Tower off Wurtsboro Mountain Road because of the way in which it will visually impact the view above the treeline of Wanaksink Lake.

My family has owned our house at 91 South Shore Road at Wanaksink Lake since 1942, when my grandparents visited friends at Wanaksink Lake. They loved it so much that they bought our house two weeks later virtually sight unseen. They owned a grocery business in Marlboro, New York working 6 days a week and would drive up to Wanaksink on Saturday evenings after they closed their store, looking forward to the respite from their hard working week. For my entire life I have spent my summers at Wanaksink and our son will make the 4th generation of our family who loves our treasured spot.

The view from our deck and our dock has not changed much at all over these years and it is a special ritual to enjoy the beautiful sunsets with friends and family. We have taken probably thousands of photos, each one of them with different nuances of light and color and I can't imagine the visual assault of a cell tower sticking up over the trees into the sky.

Please seriously consider the impact that this a cell tower in this location would have on the many families at Wanaksink who work hard to preserve the integrity of our lake community.

I fully understand the needs of the Rock Hill business community for better cell service and I am asking that another suitable location be secured.

Sincerely,

aurie Moshier Suninski

RECEIVED

APR 0 2 2019
TOWN OF THOMPSON
PLANNING BOARD
ZONING BOARD